                                       SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

                     Minutes of a Meeting held 1 July 2010 in the Shackleford Centre
Present  – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman),  Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman) , Jon Scott, David Preston (Clerk), P.C. Vanessa Privett, PCSO Veronica Smith.
Members of the Public –  Christopher Bell

                                                   Issues raised by the Public 
 Mention was made of the possible resuscitation of the Eashing Quarry plan following a new environmental assessment. The Chairman had been in touch with the action group again, and the Council would be opposing any attempt to reintroduce proposals for quarrying on the site. Residents who had objected to the original proposals were urged to complete the response forms which had recently been sent to them.
                                                          Council Meeting   

14/10 Apologies for Absence – Diana Kirkillo-Stacewicz, Fred Bourne, Tony Rooth. 

15/10 Minutes of the Meeting held 5 May 2010 – Approved and signed by the Chairman.

16/10  Matters arising – The Clerk had written to Wates, confirming the Council’s willingness to accept the Cyder House Field and play area freeholds, subject to contract. It was understood that Wates were progressing with the relevant paperwork, but there was nothing specific to report.
It was noted that the Village Hall Trustees had withdrawn instructions from their Solicitors in connection with the transfer to the proposed new company. Christopher Bell confirmed that he had agreed to assist the Trustees, and he and the Clerk agreed to meet to deal with the registration of the unregistered part of the land, which was a prerequisite to further progress. It was agreed that the Trustees should be approached to meet any costs incurred by the Council in the registration process.
17/10 Declarations of Interest – None
18/10 Community Safety – P.C. Privett reported there had been only one crime since the last meeting –the theft of a farm gate. She was now holding evening ‘surgery’ meetings at the Shackleford Centre immediately prior to Council meetings.

19/10 County and Borough Issues – held over in Cllr Rooth’s absence.
20/10 Shackleford Telephone Box – Confirmation had been received from Darrell Romer that the BT contract for the sale of the box was acceptable to his group and it was agreed that the Council should proceed with the acquisition. Mr. Romer had confirmed that the box would remain Post Office red.

21/10 Highways and Byways – The Chairman reported that a new sign had been ordered by Surrey Highways to indicate the lorry route to the A3, but no action was apparent on any of the other issues which had been raised with them.
22/10 Finance – Payments were approved for the Hall hire (£20), Clerk’s salary (£618.66) and Clerk’s expenses (£134.77). The payment of the annual insurance premium was noted. The Clerk reported that the Annual Return would be submitted to the external auditors before the 16 July deadline.
23/10 Planning Issues – The list of current applications, and progress thereon, were noted. Councillors expressed concern that work was still progressing on the A3 earth bund, well after the final date agreed for completion, and the Clerk was instructed to write to GBC to request action by them.

24/10 Dates of future meetings – 6 September, 2 November
